# Selected Articles and Reports on Global Supply Chains and CSR

#### January – February 2019

#### **Theory and Practice**

"How corporate social responsibility influences buying decisions," Toby Cox, Clutch, January 7, 2019:

https://clutch.co/pr-firms/resources/how-corporate-social-responsibility-influences-buyingdecisions?utm\_source=hs\_automation&utm\_medium=email&utm\_content=68755276&\_hsenc= p2ANqtz-9xSzoFg7t9xD6H7gF0lvW\_WIXzOhBYZo-Imgh4d9xRdOc3zk0awFGS0x7\_NnlV3eG1hvD\_O-sKxUYI3uFXf0jg8ZwFg&\_hsmi=68755276

"Britons say willing to pay more for fair fashion, but trust in brands lacking," Kieran Guilbert, Reuters, January 10, 2019:

https://news.trust.org/item/20190110132504-e5kj7/

"Work for a brighter future," ILO Global Commission on the Future of Work, January 22, 2019: <u>https://www.ilo.org/global/topics/future-of-work/publications/WCMS\_662410/lang--</u>en/index.htm

"Lawmakers urge UK to punish big companies that fail to tackle modern slavery," Kieran Guilbert, Reuters, January 22, 2019:

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-britain-slavery-lawmaking-business/lawmakers-urge-uk-topunish-big-companies-that-fail-to-tackle-modern-slavery-idUSKCN1PG26P

"Investing in low-wage jobs is the wrong way to reduce migration," Jennifer Gordon, Foreign Policy, January 28, 2019:

https://foreignpolicy.com/2019/01/28/investing-in-low-wage-jobs-is-the-wrong-way-to-reduce-migration/

"Future of Fashion; Worker-led strategies for corporate accountability in the global apparel industry," International Labor Rights Forum, February 2019: <u>https://laborrights.org/futureoffashion</u>

"The people behind the prices; A focus human rights impact assessment of SOK Corporation's Italian processed tomato supply chains," Tim Gore, Oxfam, February 2019: https://oxfamilibrary.openrepository.com/bitstream/handle/10546/620619/rr-people-behind-prices-tomato-060219-en.pdf?sequence=1&isAllowed=y

"An analysis of multiparty bargaining models for global supply chains," Jeremy Blasi and Jennifer Bair, International Labor Organization, Conditions of Work and Employment Series, No. 105, February 2019:

https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---ed\_protect/---protrav/--travail/documents/publication/wcms\_655541.pdf "Living wage; Regulatory solutions to informal and precarious work in global supply chains," Shelley Marshall, Oxford Labour Law books, February 2019: https://global.oup.com/academic/product/living-wage-9780198830351?lang=en&cc=za#

"CSOs call for an ambitious business and human rights agenda during the Finnish EU Presidency," European Coalition for Corporate Justice, February 6, 2019: <u>http://corporatejustice.org/news/12676-csos-call-for-an-ambitious-business-and-human-rights-agenda-during-the-finnish-eu-presidency</u>

"Social audits in the textile industry: How to control the controllers?" Carolijn Terwindt and Gisela Burckhardt, Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, February 6, 2019: <u>https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/social-audits-in-the-textile-industry-how-to-control-the-</u>

controllers?utm\_source=Business+%26+Human+Rights+Resource+Centre+Updates&utm\_camp aign=f0f2d4c6bd-

<u>EMAIL\_CAMPAIGN\_2019\_02\_04\_03\_26&utm\_medium=email&utm\_term=0\_c0049647eb-</u> f0f2d4c6bd-182068473&mc\_cid=f0f2d4c6bd&mc\_eid=b742a8886b

"Companies failing to report meaningful information about their impacts on society and the environment," Alliance for Corporate Transparency, February 8, 2019: <u>http://www.allianceforcorporatetransparency.org/news/companies-failing.html</u>

"German Development Ministry drafts law on mandatory human rights due diligence for German companies," Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, February 10, 2019: <u>https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/german-development-ministry-drafts-law-on-mandatory-human-rights-due-diligence-for-german-</u>

companies?utm\_source=Business+%26+Human+Rights+Resource+Centre+Updates&utm\_camp aign=4e993dfd36-

EMAIL\_CAMPAIGN\_2019\_02\_11\_02\_39&utm\_medium=email&utm\_term=0\_c0049647eb-4e993dfd36-182068473&mc\_cid=4e993dfd36&mc\_eid=b742a8886b

"An opportunity to walk the talk: Making gender disclosure part of the EITI standard," Natural Resource Governance Institute, February 11, 2019: <u>https://resourcegovernance.org/blog/opportunity-walk-talk-making-gender-disclosure-part-eiti-standard</u>

"Dutch investment funds team up for OECD Guidelines; Pledge to prevent or tackle negative impacts from pension fund investments," Melanie Meniar, Top1000funds.com, February 12, 2019:

https://www.top1000funds.com/2019/02/dutch-funds-team-up-for-oecd-guidelines/

"Government of Canada commits to measures towards ending child and forced labour in corporate supply chains," World Vision Canada, February 12, 2019: <u>https://www.newswire.ca/news-releases/government-of-canada-commits-to-measures-towards-ending-child-and-forced-labour-in-corporate-supply-chains-821784738.html</u>

"2019 update on monthly minimum wages in Central America," Maquila Solidarity Network (Canada), February 12, 2019:

http://www.maquilasolidarity.org/en/2019-update-monthly-minimum-wages-central-america

"Progress made since Rana Plaza collapse at risk [in Bangladesh]," CCC, ILRF, MSN and WRC, February 15, 2019:

https://laborrights.org/releases/progress-made-rana-plaza-collapse-risk

"Activists up in arms over new factory law; Proposed law aims to boost investment at the cost of health and environment," Pratch Rujivanarom, The Nation (Bangkok), February 20, 2019: <u>http://www.nationmultimedia.com/detail/national/30364470</u>

"A narrow definition of safety ham workers in Georgia," Corina Ajder, Human Rights Watch, February 22, 2019:

https://www.hrw.org/news/2019/02/22/narrow-definition-safety-harms-workers-georgia

"Only six countries in the world give women and men equal legal work rights," Lucy Lamble, The Guardian (London), March 1, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2019/mar/01/only-six-countries-in-the-world-give-women-and-men-equal-legal-rights?CMP=fb\_gu

"Being ethical has its perks: World's most ethical companies outperform competitors," EHS Today, March 4, 2019:

https://www.ehstoday.com/safety-leadership/being-ethical-has-its-perks-worlds-most-ethicalcompanies

#### Earlier materials

"National action plans on business & human rights: An analysis of plans from 2013-2018," Danish Institute for Human Rights, 2018.

https://www.humanrights.dk/sites/humanrights.dk/files/media/dokumenter/udgivelser/hrb\_2018/ nap-analysis\_2018.pdf

"Accountability for forced labor in a globalized economy; Lessons and challenges in litigation, with examples from Qatar," ECCHR – European Center for Constitutional and Human Rights, 2018:

https://www.ecchr.eu/fileadmin/Publikationen/ECCHR\_QATAR.pdf

"Third-world workers' rights protected by EU procurement law – study," University of Birmingham (UK), December 17, 2018: <u>https://www.birmingham.ac.uk/news/latest/2018/12/workers-rights-protected-by-procurement-law-study.aspx</u>

"Mind the Gap; Countering the corporate strategies behind human rights abuse," SOMO, November 22, 2018:

https://www.somo.nl/mind-the-gap-brochure/

"Better Buying Index Report, Fall 2018," Better Buying, October 2018: <u>https://betterbuying.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Better-Buying-Benchmark-Report\_fall-2018.pdf</u>

"Better Buying Index Report, Spring 2018," Better Buying, May 2018: https://betterbuying.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/4159\_better\_buying\_report\_final.pdf

#### Apparel industry

"Tainted Garments; The exploitation of women and girls in India's home-based garment sector," Siddharth Kara, University of California, Berkeley, January 2019: <u>https://blumcenter.berkeley.edu/publications/tainted-garments/</u>

"No room to bargain': Unfair and abusive labor practices in Pakistan," Human Rights Watch, January 2019: https://www.hrw.org/sites/default/files/report\_pdf/pakistan0119.pdf

"Britons say willing to pay more for fair fashion, but trust in brands lacking," Kieran Guilbert, Reuters, January 10, 2019: https://news.trust.org/item/20190110132504-e5kj7/

"Repression of worker protests in Bangladesh shows the government's lack of respect for essential freedoms," Clean Clothes Campaign, January 14, 2019: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/news/2019/01/14/repression-of-worker-protests-in-bangladesh-shows-governments2019-lack-of-respect-for-essential-freedoms</u>

"Tesco, Mothercare and M&S use factory paying workers 35p an hour; Bangladeshi form that made charity Spice Girls T-shirts also works with major UK retailers," Simon Murphy, January 21, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/business/2019/jan/21/tesco-mothercare-marks-and-spencer-use-bangladesh-factory-spice-girls-tshirts

"Future of Fashion; Worker-led strategies for corporate accountability in the global apparel industry," International Labor Rights Forum, February 2019: <u>https://laborrights.org/futureoffashion</u>

"Broke in Bangladesh; Nordic banks and living wages in the garment sector," Fair Action, Future in our Hands, and Fair Finance Guide, February 2019: <u>https://fairaction.se/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/FairAction-bankrapport\_20190131-1.pdf</u>

"Commerce Minister seeks fair prices for apparel," The Daily Star (Dhaka), February 6, 2019: <u>https://www.thedailystar.net/business/news/minister-seeks-fair-prices-apparel-1698103</u>

"Factory, workers start strike negotiations," Sen David, Khmer Times (Phnom Penh), February 8, 2019:

https://www.khmertimeskh.com/576057/factory-workers-start-strike-negotiations/

"Labour groups call for full remedy in Indonesian labour dispute involving adidas and Mizuno going back to 2012,: Clean Clothes Campaign, February 11, 2019: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/news/2019/02/11/labour-groups-call-for-full-remedy-in-indonesian-labour-dispute-involving-adidas-and-mizuno</u>

"Accord submits 281-day plan with conditions for departure," The New Age (Dhaka), February 12, 2019:

http://www.newagebd.net/article/64540/accord-submits-281-day-plan-with-conditions-fordeparture

"190 Global investors urge Bangladesh government to not abandon the Accord on Fire and Building Safety," Interfaith Center on Corporate Responsibility, February 13, 2019: https://www.iccr.org/sites/default/files/page\_attachments/investorstatement\_accord021319.pdf

"Fashion victims: Bulgaria's textile workers on the poverty line," Euronews.com [TV report in 12 languages], February 13, 2019:

https://www.euronews.com/2019/02/12/bulgarian-textile-workers-in-bulgaria-demand-eu-wideminimum-wage

"Dignity and respect': Dominican factory vows to never be a sweatshop," Milli Legrain, The Guardian (London), February 14, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/feb/14/alta-gracia-garment-factory-dominican-republic-living-wage

"Accord's hearing deferred until April 7," The Daily Star (Dhaka), February 18, 2019: <u>https://www.thedailystar.net/country/accord-hearing-deferred-till-april-7-1703800</u>

"Bangladesh: Investigate dismissals of protesting workers," Human Rights Watch, March 5, 2019:

https://www.hrw.org/news/2019/03/05/bangladesh-investigate-dismissals-protesting-workers

"Dhaka fire shows that Bangladesh must build better safety systems, rather than scrap the Accord," Clean Clothes Campaign and three other NGOs, March 6, 2019: <u>https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/dhaka-fire-shows-that-bangladesh-must-build-better-safety-systems-rather-than-scrap-the-accord</u>

"Garment factory fire confirms Bangladeshi inspection agencies are not yet up to their task," Clean Clothes Campaign, March 6, 2019: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/news/2019/03/06/garment-factory-fire-confirms-bangladeshi-inspection-agencies-are-not-yet-up-to-their-task</u> "Struggling to breathe: The plight of textile workers in Faisalabad," Ghulam Dustgeer, The Express Tribune (Pakistan), March 7, 2019: https://tribune.com.pk/story/1921727/1-struggling-breathe-plight-textile-workers-faisalabad/

### Earlier materials

"Human rights concerns in the Japanese apparel industry; A majority of companies fail to implement mechanisms to either prevent or address human rights abuses," Human Rights Now and Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, December 21, 2018: <u>http://hrn.or.jp/eng/wp-content/uploads/2018/12/StatementHuman-rights-concerns-in-the-Japanese-apparel-industry.pdf</u>

# **Electronics Industry**

"China's migrant workers," Grace Tsoi, Inkstone, February 11, 2019: https://www.inkstonenews.com/society/inkstone-index-chinas-migrantworkers/article/3000754?fbclid=IwAR2BQH8Vq1\_tdl7rr5OY4H\_iEb5LUHnEaNs1ldUcNwh8QGxLL8rChVVtWc

"More than 100 occupational disease victims of Samsung likely remain uncompensated," SHARPS, March 5, 2019: <a href="https://stopsamsung.wordpress.com/2019/03/05/more-than-100-occupational-disease-victims-of-samsung-likely-remain-uncompensated/?fbclid=IwAR1R-gr0\_Kyf64nGHN2GLpxTrmiCs85Y8VDNXmxkLZxxnlLjOwufoNbeFv0">https://stopsamsung.wordpress.com/2019/03/05/more-than-100-occupational-disease-victims-of-samsung-likely-remain-uncompensated/?fbclid=IwAR1R-gr0\_Kyf64nGHN2GLpxTrmiCs85Y8VDNXmxkLZxxnlLjOwufoNbeFv0</a>

# Earlier materials

"Exploitation by deception in the electronics industry," Good Electronics, December 3, 2018: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/paper-exploitation-by-deception-in-the-electronics-industry/</u>

"Samsung apologizes over sickness, deaths of some workers, Associated Press, November 23, 2018:

http://www.asahi.com/ajw/articles/AJ201811230021.html?fbclid=IwAR0SI\_FEvMUOBR2s0U DygiVKQ2VbHrH7l1nrMLaKxS9GsP6yJu4mXbsbQmk

"Compliance report update, Cal-Comp Electronics in Thailand," forced labor issues with supplier for HP, Western Digital and Seagate, Electronics Watch, October 2018: <u>http://electronicswatch.org/compliance-report-update-cal-comp-samut-sakorn-and-petchaburi-thailand-october-2018\_2555998.pdf</u>

# Food and Agriculture

"The people behind the prices; A focus human rights impact assessment of SOK Corporation's Italian processed tomato supply chains," Tim Gore, Oxfam, February 2019:

https://oxfamilibrary.openrepository.com/bitstream/handle/10546/620619/rr-people-behind-prices-tomato-060219-en.pdf?sequence=1&isAllowed=y

"Assessment of forced labor risk in the cocoa sector of Cote d'Ivoire," Verite, February 2019: <u>https://www.verite.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/Verite-Report-Forced-Labor-in-Cocoa-in-CDI.pdf</u>

"How the world got hooked on palm oil," Paul Tullis, The Guardian (London), February 19, 2019:

https://www.theguardian.com/news/2019/feb/19/palm-oil-ingredient-biscuits-shampooenvironmental

"The link between headlines on Central American migrants and living wages in agriculture," Quinn Kepes, Verite, March 2019: <u>https://www.verite.org/migrants-and-living-wages/</u>

# **Qatar 2022 World Cup Construction**

"World Cup 2022: Qatar 'falling significantly short' on reforms – Amnesty International," Dan Roan, BBC News, February 6, 2019: <u>https://www.bbc.com/sport/football/47136103</u>

"SC and BWI publish workers; welfare progress report" on construction workers in Qatar building the World Cup games stadiums, Supreme Committee for Delivery and Legacy," February 22, 2019:

https://www.sc.qa/en/news/sc-and-bwi-publish-second-annual-report

"Protecting the wages of migrant construction workers; Part Two- Addressing the problem in Gulf Cooperation Council countries," Dr. Jill Wells, Engineers Against Poverty," December 2018:

http://engineersagainstpoverty.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/12/EAP-OSF-Final-WEB.pdf

"Accountability for forced labor in a globalized economy; Lessons and challenges in litigation, with examples from Qatar," ECCHR – European Center for Constitutional and Human Rights, 2018:

https://www.ecchr.eu/fileadmin/Publikationen/ECCHR\_QATAR.pdf

# **Other Industries**

"Revealed: Condom supplier to NHS and British High Street accused of 'shameful' working conditions," Nicola Smith, The Telegraph (London), January 23, 2019: https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2019/01/23/revealed-condom-supplier-nhs-british-high-street-accused-shameful/ Compiled by Garrett Brown March 10, 2019